MCYHA Board Meeting
January 8, 2013

Members Present: Reza Ghasemi, Sarah Prosser, Steve Schultz , Diane Wait, Julie and Chris Bennett

Members Absent: Kirk Null

Minutes from the December 4, 2012 meeting were reviewed and approved with the addition of Sara Prosser to those present.

CIPHL Rep Report: 
Steve reported that at the 12/13/12 meeting Deb Straker is the new secretary.  Names were submitted for
 the JV All Star Game: Nick, Nadia, Cory, Steele, Seth, Tyler and Brandon as the alternate.  
ACTION ITEMS:
· Sportsmanship will be reviewed at the 1/9/13 meeting.

 Vice President’s Report: 
	Kirk emailed and relayed that there was nothing to report.

Registrar’s Report:  
Nothing to report.

Treasurer’s Report:  
Dee stated that our overall account has $28,400 from the sale of the indoor inline rink.  The Scholarship Account for seniors has $589.00.  The Ice Account has $9,900  Super signs  made and donated the new banner .  Dee will place it in the team equipment box.   We had three more parents submit “Good Neighbor Grants” for volunteer time, earning the group a total of  $3,000.  We received a half hour of credit for being shorted 30 minutes of ice time.  There will be another opportunity to bag groceries at Jewel Osco during the weekend prior to the Superbowl.  

Secretary’s Report:  
	Nothing to report.

Ice Commissioner’s Report:  No Report.  Reza wanted to bring up the possibility of the JV and Varsity having
 scrimmage for 10-15 minutes each practice.
ACTION ITEM:  Chris will run this by the coaches.

President’s Report:
Nothing new to report.

New Business:  
· Metcalf has again reached out to ask the hockey players to assist the seeing-impaired students skate. 
Dee has 11 volunteers so far.  A couple of parents have stepped up to volunteer  to provide snacks/lunch
for 2/23/13.
· Senior night: Austin Rothwell is our only Senior this year.  He did not want an on-ice recognition so
 we’ll make a booklet and have refreshments after the game.  
ACTION:  Julie will make a plaque for Austin.
· Add Dave DeMetri on the agenda for the February meeting to give the board an update regarding the possible 2nd sheet of ice that would be available to the team for more consistent practices and home games.

Old Business: 
· Practice Jerseys: Chris has received one practice jersey back and is expecting at least two more.
· Chris will check in with Charlie regarding the Heartland Hockey.net site.  Group leaning toward just disbanding it because there is a monthly fee associated with the domain.  Sarah can put together a site for us using “Weebly”.  Dee will contact the company providing and cancel contract.

Next meeting will be February 5th at the PIC 7pm.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Julie Bennett
